MINUTES OF REGULAR MEETING

HELD AT SCOTT CITY HALL THURSDAY September 7, 2017 AT 6:00PM
The Mayor and City Council met in Regular Session Thursday, September 7, 2017 At 6:00pm, Councilman Montoucet was absent.
Councilman Hollier led Prayer and Pledge.

Councilman Hollier motioned to accept Regular Minutes of August 3, 2017 as written.  Seconded by Councilman Richard, motion carried unanimously.

Mayor Morrison had no report.
Candidate for 3rd Congressional District, Joshua Guillory gave self introduction and asked for support. 
Public Service Commissioner, Damon Baldone introduced and reviewed a new energy efficiency program that the City of Scott would be eligible to apply to help elderly and governmental agencies.
Councilman Bergeron motioned to table Ordinance #2017-6 that was up for adoption, An ordinance amending Chapter 40 (Land use Code) to revise the definition of manufacturing, Heavy. Motion was seconded by Councilman Richard. Motion carried unanimously.
Councilman Richard motioned to adopt an ordinance amending Chapter 40 (Land Use Code) to permit Mobile Food Establishments (Food Trucks) within certain land use Districts. City Attorney Babin stated that the Planning Commission voted to adopt on August 15, 2017. Seconded by Councilman Boudreaux, motion carried unanimously.
Councilman Boudreaux introduced Ordinance 2017-17, regulating mobile food establishments (food trucks) within the corporate limits of the City of Scott.  Mayor Morrison asked City Attorney Babin about changing the name of the Farmer’s Market to the “Scott Market” in all articles of the Land Use Code. Mr. Babin advised that now would be the time to change the name.  Councilman Boudreaux added to his motion to change name in all articles of the land use code. Seconded by Councilman Hollier, motion carried unanimously.    
Councilman Richard motioned to table request for variance to Scott Land Use Code (Chapter 40 of the Municipal Code) to allow for construction of a new Recreational Vehicle/Boat Storage Facility on property located at 800 Mills Street.  Mr. Creighton Harmon is still work working with engineers on a drainage analysis and will come back to council in a couple of month.  Seconded by Councilman Bergeron, motion carried unanimously. 
Councilman Hollier motioned to amend the 2017-2018 Capital Outlay budget of $163,741.93 for Apollo Road (TIF) Water and Sewer Project.  The project is almost completed. Seconded by Councilman Richard, motion carried unanimously. 

Mr. Karl Short and Mrs. Louise Short requested a variance to the Code of Ordinances Section 22-24 #9 Installation Standards of Mobile Homes (1ft. free board o I-Beam) Mr. & Mrs. Short stated that they have owned the trailer park for 15 years and with the right elevation the trailers are too high and would pose as a wind hazard along with being too costly to setup. Councilman Boudreaux explained that he spoke to FEMA, CRS, NFIP programs which stated that the City of Scott could be removed from the CRS program.  The CRS program cost the city $15,000 but saves residents approximately $50,000 annually.  The motion for variance died for lack of motion.  
Councilman Bergeron motioned to change the Capital Budget Outlay Item #4 from Veteran’s Memorial to Cultural & Economic Development Initiative.  After planning and research the Veterans Memorial would cost approximately $200,000-$250,000 for completion which is not feasible this fiscal year.  The $20,000 line item will be used for promoting the Scott Market activities along with promoting the Cultural District and Economic Development. Seconded by Councilman Hollier, motion carried unanimously. 

Councilman Richard motioned to adopt Resolution #2017-10, a resolution authorizing the Mayor to execute an agreement between the City of Scott, The Louisiana Department of Transportation and Development and the Acadiana Planning Commission for State Project No.H.011833.  This particular project consist of installing new drainage pipe and sidewalks along St. Mary Street.  Seconded by Councilman Hollier, motion carried unanimously. 
Councilman Hollier motioned to amend the budget for $100,000 out of TIF for 20% share of the Engineering phase of the St. Mary Street sidewalk project.  The total project cost would be $4.6 million and would cost the City approximately $900,000 for completion. Seconded by Councilman Richard, motion carried unanimously.
Councilman Hollier motioned to amend the budget for $16,300 to repair the roof of City Hall.  Councilman Boudreaux asked if Mayor would cut projects that are already budgeted.  The Mayor stated that the amendment would come from the general fund and no projects would be cut from the budget.  
Councilman Hollier motioned to adopt resolution #2017-11 Project Front Yard as an Official Community Beautification Program for the City of Scott.  Mrs. Pam Carr will serve as President and Mrs. Claudette Leblanc as Vice President.  The City of Scott is the first municipality in Lafayette Parish to participate.  The program is designed to maintain public spaces and/or neighborhood organizations, litter cleanup, and sidewalk projects.  Seconded by Councilman Richard, motion carried unanimously.
There being no further business, meeting adjourned at 7:04 p.m.
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